Troop Committee Meeting
December 8, 2018
Meeting convened 7:15 p.m.
Attendance:
Ann Jenness, Mike Matzka, Nancy Mukundan, Paul Hurney, Michael Berk, Hisham Kader, Shannon Williams, Bruce Siegal, Allison Kessler, llya Rozhansky
Fundraising:

Ann Jenness reported that the funds raised from the Wreath Sale were at most $200 less than last year.  Our net profit this year was $1,310.11.  (It was $1,481 in 2018.)  Six scouts sold wreaths, including a couple of new scouts.  Ann will be handing out commissions and prize money for top sellers before the end of tonight’s meeting.
Treasury:

Hisham Kader, Treasurer, stated that some people still have not paid their dues.  Paul Hurney asked him to keep chasing them, taking on a sterner tone.
Paul stated that National dues doubled this year, so next year the troop will be raising its dues enough to cover this additional expense.
Troop Activities:
Paul reported that the fall Mystery Trip, with an overnight at Camp Yawgoog and a day at the Mystic Seaport, was a lot of fun.  Mike Matzka mentioned that another idea for the future would be to go to Fall River, as there is camping on the ships there and other nearby activities.  Paul said he was making a note of that idea.
Paul handed out copies of a signup sheet for trips/activities in 2020.  He asked parents to please review it with their scout, and either return it at the next meeting, or email him with their picks.  He then went on to discuss some of the activities on the list in greater detail, and the idea of camping at Hanscom Airforce Base.  The troop is committed to the Klondike Derby at least for the day.  A decision about camping can be made closer to the date, as it will be weather dependent.
Paul stressed to the parents the importance of committing to activities and campouts ahead of time, and not canceling last minute unless it is absolutely unavoidable.
Paul is trying to come up with new ideas to get the scouts excited and keep them interested.
Summer Camp:

The troop has once again reserved the 7th week (Aug. 9 – 16) at its usual site at Camp Yawgoog.  By the end of January, we need to know which scouts and adults will be attending.  It's a great place to get merit badges done, as well as getting camping nights for the Camping merit badge.  If the scout wants to work on other merit badges, such as Cooking, while there, he should let Paul or an adult leader know in advance.
Shannon Williams inquired about swimming, which had been discussed at a prior meeting.  Paul is working on organizing something for scouts to be able to do the First Class requirements done in one night.  In addition to helping with rank advancement, it ensures they can participate in water sports at Camp Yawgoog.  If the troop has access to a pool for a whole evening, additional swimming requirements for other things can be accomplished as well.  Looks like it will be at either Boston Sports Club or Babson.  For the actual Swimming merit badge, this can easily be accomplished in the week of summer camp at Camp Yawgoog.  John Fortini used to do this every winter at Babson, but we do not think he does any more.  Alternatively, a scout can contact the local merit badge counselor for Swimming.
Rank Advancement and Merit Badges:

Paul and Mike Matzka reminded parents that requirements for various Class levels can be worked on simultaneously/out of order.  They just cannot be awarded out of order.
Michael Berk asked Paul if the troop can organize one or two nights at the Wellesley Fire Station to work on the First Aid merit badge and/or just some rank requirements.
Announcements:

Paul announced that Dev Mukundan and Daniel Berk will have their join Eagle Scout Court of Honor on Sunday, January 5.  There will be a quick meeting post this meeting to work out some details of the evening.
Robert Paglione has an Eagle project in progress, and there are a couple of other scouts that are getting close to completing the requirements, so there may be three additional scouts making Eagle in 2020.
Recruitment:

Paul discussed how these older scouts make Eagle, graduate and go off to college, so it is very important we keep recruiting new young scouts into the troop.  He asked if anyone has contacts in local Packs, who could help bring people in.  The troop will have another Open House for new interested scouts, just like last year.  Shannon Williams offered to get in touch with the Scoutmaster from Matthew's old pack.  She says there are twice as many Webelos this year as last, so there is some potential there.  One of the Webelos is Bettina Eikeboom's younger son.  Mike Matzka mentioned that we should send a couple of scouts to talk to the Pack at one of their meetings, to invite them personally, as was done last year.  Paul suggested the same two older scouts might do that again this year.
Meeting adjourned 7:48 p.m.
